GLOUCESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
TEMPORARY TRAFFIC ORDER
3/284 WORTLEY ROAD (WOTTON UNDER EDGE TOWN)
STROUD DISTRICT ORDER 2019

WHEREAS the Gloucestershire County Council (“the Council”) being the Traffic Authority for the
3/284 Wortley Road from its junction with Bearlands to its junction with Nind Lane for a distance of
approximately 300 metres ("the Road") is satisfied that use of the Road should be prohibited
because works are being or are proposed to be executed on or near it.

NOW THEREFORE the Council in exercise of its power under Sections 14, 15 and 16 of the Road
Traffic Regulation Act, 1984, as amended, hereby makes the following Order:-

1. Except for pedestrian access to properties, no person shall proceed nor cause or
permit any vehicle to proceed along the Road,;

2. Nothing in Article 1 shall render it unlawful for a vehicle being used for Police, Fire
Brigade or Ambulance purposes to proceed along the Road;

3. Nothing in Article 1 shall render it unlawful for a vehicle being used by a statutory
undertaker responding to an emergency situation to proceed along the Road;

4. The Road falls in Wotton Under Edge Town in the Stroud District and in the County
of Gloucestershire;

5. This Order shall come into operation on the 18" day of February Two Thousand and
Nineteen and shall continue in force for a period not exceeding eighteen months;

6. This Order may be cited as “Gloucestershire County Council Temporary Traffic
Order 3/284 Wortley Road (Wotton Under Edge Town) Stroud District Order 2019".

GIVEN under the Common Seal of Gloucestershire County Council the 14th day of February Two
Thousand and Nineteen
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TEMPORARY CLOSURE 3/284 WORTLEY ROAD (WOTTON UNDER
EDGE TOWN) STROUD DISTRICT

Gloucestershire County Council has made an order under the Road Traffic
Regulation Act 1984 (as amended) to temporarily close part of road number
3/284 Wortley Road from its junction with Bearlands to its junction with Nind
Lane for a distance of approximately 300 metres.

The reason for the closure is to renew a water meter within the carriageway.
The road is expected to be closed from the 18" February 2019 until 20"
February 2019 only or until the works have been completed. For further
information, please contact Gloucestershire Highways on 08000 514 514 or
visit www.gloucestershire.gov.uk.

Alternative Route — as signed on site

Pedestrian access to premises on or next to the road and emergency access

will be maintained.

DATED: 14" February 2019

S%ﬂ{_

For Head of Legal Services
SJD/66893

Legal Services, Shire Hall, Westgate Street, Gloucester GL1 2TG



